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Gary A. Deremer, President STAFF’S SECOND DATA REQUEST 
Black Bear Waterworks, Inc. via email 
5320 Captains Court 
New Port Richey, Florida, 34652 
Gderemer@uswatercorp.net 

Re: Docket No. 150166-WU - Application for transfer of water system and Certificate No. 
654-W in Lake County from Black Bear Reserve Water Corporation to Black Bear 
Waterworks, Inc. 
 
Dear Mr. Deremer, 
 
 By this letter, the Commission staff requests that Black Bear Waterworks, Inc. (utility) 
provide responses to the following data request. 
 

Referring to Exhibit H, Table 1 and Table 2 filed with your application for transfer. 
Please explain the discrepancies identified below and provide any documents that support your 
explanations. 

1. In Table 1, for NARUC Account 304: Structures and Improvements, 28 years was 
used for the life instead of 27 years, as called for by Rule 25-30.140, Florida 
Administrative Code. 

2. In Table 1, for all the accounts, 11.5 years was used as the age of the system, 
instead of 11 years. 

3. In Table 1, for the Handy Whitman indexes for all the accounts, staff could not 
find the indexes referenced in Footnote 1.  

4. In Table 1, the flow meters were placed in NARUC Account 334: Meters, Meter 
Installations, and not NARUC Account 309: Supply Mains. 

5. Table 2 lists two 6” flow meters, instead of one 6” and one 3” flow meter as noted 
in your assets list. 

6. Table 2 lists two storage tanks and not three as noted in your assets list. 
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 Please file all responses electronically no later than Monday, November 23, 2015, from 
the Commission’s website at www.floridapsc.com, by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and 
Electronic Filing Web Form.   Please feel free to call me at (850) 413-6076 if you have any 
questions. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Margo Leathers 
 
       Margo Leathers 
       General Counsel’s Division 
 
MAL/as 
 
cc: Office of Commission Clerk 

http://www.floridapsc.com/



